
 
Bowls North Harbour Inc 

 
MINUTES 

 
Type of Meeting:  Special Board 
Meeting Location: Zoom 
Meeting Date:  Tuesday 1 November 2021 
Meeting Time: 3.30 pm 

 
Present: Maureen Taylor (MT), Tony Popplewell (TP), Neil Connell (NC), Elaine McClintock 
(EM), Raewyn Thomas (RT), Lesley Langer (LL), Robyne Walker (RW), Garth Partridge (GP), 
Mike Beretta (MB) 

 
Apologies: None 
 
BNH Vaccination Policy 
 
Bowls NZ have ruled that all players entering a National event must be double vaccinated.  All clubs 
that host a National event must have a vaccination policy that only allows vaccinated people to be on 
the premises and host clubs to require vaccination certificates.  
 
Bowls NZ sent a Vaccination Certificate policy template to all the clubs for them to follow 
 
This meeting was called for the BNH board to consider adopting the same rules as BNZ for Centre 
events. 
 
Move - All players entering BNH events will have to be double vaccinated and prepared to show proof 
of this when they play in the event. 
Proposed: MT Seconded: RW carried 
 
BNH events will only be held at clubs that have adopted the double vaccination policy recommended 
by Bowls NZ. 
Proposed: NC Seconded: EM carried 
 
Tournament directors and umpires must also be double vaccinated. 
 
BNH will only take responsibility for players and officials being double vaccinated.  Any other visitors to 
the club will be the for the club to monitor.  
 
BNH to advise all clubs of these requirements.  
 
GP suggested we add a paragraph to say these guidelines will be subject to review as and when further 
information comes to hand.    
 
The Meeting closed at 4.10pm 


